
 

 

 

Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board 

 

California Environmental Quality Act 
Notice of Determination   

in compliance with Section 21008 or 21152 
 of the Public Resources Code 

 
Date:  23 March 2021 

State Clearinghouse Number: 2020049004 

Project Title:  Champlin Slough Bridge Replacement Project (WDID 5A52CR00209) 

Project Location - Specific: The Project area is on State Route 99 in Tehama County 
from post mile 9.0 to 9.3. The nearest city is Los Molinos. The Project coordinates are as 
follows: Latitude: 39.984506° and Longitude: --122.081263°. 

Project Location - County: Tehama County 

Name of Applicant: 
Rex Hervey 
California Department of Transportation 
1031 Butte Street, MS 93 
Redding, California 96001 

Description of Nature, Purpose, and Beneficiaries of Project: 
The purpose of the project is to replace the existing 65-foot-long by 42-foot-wide three-
span bridge over Champlin Slough with an approximately 85-foot-long by 42-foot-wide 
precast clear-span bridge. Other work would include reconstructing the roadway 
approaches to match the new bridge profile, placing new Midwest Guardrail System 
guard railing along both approaches to the new bridge, placing rock slope protection 
(RSP) at the bridge abutments, and striping the roadway. These improvements would 
bring the bridge to current design standards and would construct standard transitions to 
and from the new bridge. 

To:  Office of Planning and Research  
        P.O. Box 3044  
        Sacramento, CA 95812-3044 

From: California Regional Water Quality Control Board  
           Central Valley Region, Redding Office  
           364 Knollcrest Drive, Suite 205  
           Redding, CA 96002 



Office of Planning and Research -2- 23 March 2021 
Champlin Slough Bridge Replacement Project 

Name of Public Agency Approving Project: 
This is to advise that the Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board, as 
Responsible Agency, has approved the above described project on 23 March 2021 and 
has made the following determinations regarding the above described project: 

1. The Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board considered the 
Negative Declaration as prepared by the California Department of Transportation, 
District 2, the Lead Agency. 

2. The Project will not have a significant effect on the environment. 
3. Mitigation measures were not made a condition of the approval of the project. 
4. A mitigation reporting or monitoring plan was not adopted for this project. 
5. A Statement of Overriding Considerations was not adopted for this project. 
6. Findings were made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

The Negative Declaration is available to the general public at: California Department of 
Transportation, District 2, 1031 Butte Street, Redding, CA 96001 

The record of project approval is available to the general public at: Central Valley 
Regional Water Quality Control Board's Adopted Orders Web page 
(https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/centralvalley/board_decisions/adopted_orders/401_wq 
certs/) 

State Responsible Agency Contact Person: Area Code/Telephone/Extension: 
Lynn Coster, Senior Environmental Scientist (530) 224-2437 
Chief Storm Water and Water Quality Certification Unit 
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board 
Redding Branch Office 

Lynn Coster, Senior Environmental Scientist Date 
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board 
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